
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Newsletter Number 6                                                                                                  Friday 16th October 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents and Friends, 
 
COVID-19 Communications 
We have received the following from the London Borough of Barking and Dagenham:  
 

 
       

                                       
 
Keep our Community Safe 
Thank you for supporting the safety measures St. Peter’s have in place. We must all continue to work 
together to stop the spread of coronavirus, keep each other safe and avoid another lockdown. 
 
 
Visiting the School Site 
When dropping your child off, or waiting to pick them up, you must: 

 Wear a face mask (unless you are exempt from wearing one) 

 Stay at least 2 metres away from others  
 

 

Self-isolation 

Do not send your child to school if: 

 They are showing coronavirus (COVID-19) symptoms 

 Someone in their household is showing symptoms 

Please also self-isolate yourself and your family for the advised amount of time if you have just 

returned from a country on the Government’s quarantine list.  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/


 

Tests 
Arrange a test only if you or your child develops symptoms and please inform us of the results 
Coronavirus Testing 
We have a new school out of hour’s office telephone number for parents to use if you need to report 
that you or your child has tested positive for Coronavirus. You can use this number in the evenings or 
at weekends: 07368 129683.  
Please do not use this number for anything else. 
 
 
Parents’ Evening 
If you haven’t done so already, please return the slip or email your child’s class teacher to arrange your 
telephone appointment. 
 
 
First Holy Communion 
This weekend, some of our children will be making their First Holy Communion. Please keep them and 
their families in your prayers. 
 
 
Attendance  
Our whole school attendance since we came back in September is 96.6% which is amazing considering 
the current situation. So well done and thank you to all our families! 
 
 
Bike and Scooter Safety 
Some children are still riding their bikes and scooters on the school premises. This could become a   
safety hazard. Please make sure your child dismounts at the school gate on the way to school. On the 
way home please ensure they do not get back on their bike or scooter until they have passed through 
the school gate. Thank you for your cooperation and understanding in this matter.  
 
 
Breakfast Club and After School Club    
We still have spaces in both clubs. If you are interested, registration forms can be picked up from the 
office, downloaded from the website or you should have received them by email yesterday. Both clubs 
are COVID-19 safe and your child will remain in their year group bubble. Breakfast Club costs £2.50 per 
session and After School Club costs £9 per session, all payable on your child/children’s Parent Pay 
account. 
            
 

Birthdays 12th October – 18th October  
Lily 7; Taiba 8; Ethan 8; 

 Reanne 11; Joseph 10; Marvelous 6. 
 
 
Well Done to our Core Value Ambassadors 

 

Perseverance Respect Integrity Compassion Enthusiasm 

Michael 3W Jasmine 
RS 

Jason 2B Felicia 4H Amira 2B 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/


 

Workers of the Week 
 
Congratulations to the following children who are this week’s Workers of The Week! 
 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 Others 

RJ 1C 2B 3H 4H 5B 6A Nazareth 
Rooms 

Joshua 
Maya 

David 
Elizabeth 

Michael S 
Simonette 

Osa 
Ashley 

Anthony 
Natasha 

Favour 
Chloe 

Amber 
Maya 

Jack 

RS 1D 2F 3W 4O 5M 6H Nursery 

Tommy 
Victoria 

Tolu 
Victoria 

Pollyanna 
Summa 

Benjamin 
Kenayah 

Sarah 
Quan 

Joseph I 
Julia 

Denzel 
Monalisa 

Gisselle 

 
    
Year 3  
On Friday 23rd October, Year 3 will be having a 'Let's Celebrate Italy' day to finish their topic on Italy. 
The children will not need to wear their uniform, but should come to school in the colours of the Italian 
Flag (green, white and red).  They should also bring a book in from home (with their name inside) that 
they would like to read that day. 
 
   
Year 6 
To celebrate the World War 2 project they have been doing, Year 6 will be holding a V.E. Day party on 
Friday 23rd October. The children can expect to experience 1940’s food, listen to some music and 
create their own spitfires. Please send your children to school dressed in red, white and blue. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The Wednesday Word 
Please click on the following link for the Wednesday Word as we are not receiving any hard copies: 
 

https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/invitation?pid=MTA101634&v=6.6 

 

The Wednesday Word this week is GRATITUDE.  
 
Remember to say ‘thank you’, it is a small word but it means so much! 
Pope Francis said “The heart that knows how to say ‘thank you’ is a good heart, it is a content heart”. 

https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/invitation?pid=MTA101634&v=6.6


 

 
I hope you have a lovely weekend!   

 
 

 

 
 
God Bless, 

  
 

Mrs Clare Scott  
Headteacher 
 
 

 

29th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Year A 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


